
We have recently met with the Neshaminy School District Facilities Department 
including Ferderbar Elementary School Administration and Poquessing Middle School 
Administration.  Ferderbar Elementary School and portions of Poquessing Middle School 
will be undergoing extensive renovations this summer.  These renovations will have a 
slight impact on our typical summer camp operations.  We will still have use of our outdoor 
pool, although the indoor classroom space will be limited to a few rooms in Poquessing 
Middle School.  These renovations will only affect Summer 2016.   

 
We are limiting the camp groups (8-12yrs) at Ferderbar Elementary School and 

referring them to attend The Dolphin Swim Club Summer Camp.  This shift will minimize 
our exposure to the renovations taking place.  We are still allowing campers ages 5, 6, & 
7yrs old to attend Ferderbar as the outdoor pool is best suited for those ages.  I understand 
this may be a temporary inconvenience for some families, although this is necessary to 
facilitate a safe and fun summer camp for all ages.   

 
If you have more than one camper that you wish to register for Ferderbar, but one 

falls within the age of 5-7 and the other is 8-12, it is highly recommended you submit your 
registration with initial payment now.  As Ferderbar camp groups (8-12yrs) fill, there will 
not be any exceptions to allow siblings or relatives.  We are limiting space to middle and 
older girls/boys.   

 
Any campers wishing to participate in the CIT program (13yrs and up) will still be able to 
attend Ferderbar or Dolphin.   

 
The Dolphin Swim Club is located at 260 W. Bristol Rd.  Feasterville, PA. 19053.   

The Dolphin Swim Club has a lot to offer.  In comparison to Ferderbar, the pool is larger 
and the facilities and grounds are ideal for hosting a summer camp.  We appreciate your 
understanding during the registration process.  If you have any questions regarding 2016 
Summer Camp registration please visit us at www.LowerSouthamptonTownship.org click 
on Parks and Recreation Tab, then Summer Camps.   
 
 
 
Best, 
 
 
Matt Gilbert 
Lower Southampton Township  
Parks & Recreation Director 
 
 

 
 
 

http://www.lowersouthamptontownship.org/

